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Greetings from the President: HAPPY NEW YEAR, EVERYONE! We are all a buzz in the branch about hosting the Tennessee AAUW Convention, March 23-24, 2007.  The convention theme is “Celebrating AAUW’s 125 Years: Past, Present, and Future Challenges.” Friday’s festivities begin with registration and a reception at the convention hotel, Wingate Inn, at 5:30 PM.  The program begins on Saturday morning at 8:30 with a continental breakfast and continuation of registration at James Union Building at MTSU.  Our keynote speaker is national AAUW President Ruth Sweetser who will address the topic of “Honoring Our Legacy, Embracing Our Future.” Saturday’s activities also include a luncheon where college/university student leaders will be recognized and a banquet for which our branch will perform a skit entitled “Tennessee Women for the Vote: An Enactment of a Suffrage Rally, 1913.”  The convention ends at noon on Sunday.  For full details, please see the preliminary program outlined in this newsletter and be sure to complete the attached registration form and send it with your check as instructed to Convention Treasurer, Jan Leone.
     Meanwhile, we have much to do to get ready for the convention.  Committee heads will be reporting their progress at the upcoming branch meeting on February 8th.  These chairs are Mary Hoffschwelle, Registration; Maria Clayton, Menu Planning and Audio-Visual Equipment with Janice Strong; Yuan-ling Chao, Campus Facilities; Cathy Crabtree, Goodie Bags; Margaret Scott, Table Decorations and Keynote Speaker Gift; Erin Anfinson, Murfreesboro Optional Activities. If you haven’t yet volunteered for a job, be sure to attend the meeting and join in. I would love for us to have 100% participation in planning and attending this important event--Ayne Cantrell
February 8—Upcoming Meeting: Our first meeting after the holidays will be Thursday, February 8, from 5:00-7:00 p.m. at the Farm Bureau (lower level, back entrance), 818 S. Church Street, Murfreesboro (Directions: Traveling on SE Broad, turn right onto S. Church.  The Farm Bureau is on the right about one-half mile.  If you see the Post Office on the left, you have passed the Farm Bureau building). Guest speakers Anna Fitzgerald (MTSU Graduate), Suma Clark (Recycle Rutherford), and a representative from People for a Better Tomorrow will address the topic “Recycling and Environmental Activism.” Hostesses who will provide our dinner at a cost of $5.00 per person are Ayne Cantrell, Pat Richardson, and Lorie Richardson. Prospective new members are encouraged to attend.  New members may join for one-half year’s membership through May 2007 for $37.00. Branch business will focus on committee reports for the upcoming TN-AAUW convention, which our branch is hosting. Also don’t forget to bring a donation of a hot beverage mix to be donated to MTSU’s Adult Learner Center!
Remainder of Spring Meetings (regular meetings always begin at 5 PM and end at 7 PM):
· March 1—Murfreesboro-AAUW’s National Women’s History Month Reception, Program, and Business Meeting at Middle Tennessee State University, James Union Building, Dining Room C.  The program will be A Reading of Adeline King’s Letters to Service Men and Women in WWII by Ayne Cantrell.  Those who need a ride to campus should contact Ayne at 893-1786 or acantrell@comcast.net. ~ Donation: Cosmetics and toiletries for the Domestic Violence Center.
· April 12—In lieu of a regular meeting, branch members will meet for dinner at 5:15 PM (Marina’s on the square) and afterwards will attend The Murfreesboro Ensemble Theatre’s Talking Heads at 7:30 PM at the Center for the Arts.  Contact Ayne at 893-1786 or acantrell@comcast.net for a reservation for dinner and the play.
· May 10—Annual Meeting to Elect Officers with a Potluck Dinner and Buffalo Auction to benefit the Education Fund and the Legal Advocacy Fund at the Forest Oaks I Clubhouse, 1002 E. Northfield Blvd., Murfreesboro. ~ Donation: Children’s underwear for the Domestic Violence Center.
Who We Are?  AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.

TN-AAUW Convention Preliminary Program:

FRIDAY NIGHT, MARCH 23—Wingate Inn

05:30-07:30
Registration & Welcome Reception 07:30-09:00
Executive Committee Meeting

SATURDAY, MARCH 24—MTSU Campus, James Union Building (JUB)
08:30-12:00
Registration

08:30-10:30
Continental Breakfast

09:00-09:15
Welcome and Announcements

09:15-10:00
“Honoring Our Legacy, Embracing Our Future,” Keynote Address by Ruth Sweetser, AAUW President

10:00-10:15 
Break

10:15-11:00 
Concurrent Sessions

A. “Education as Gateway to Women’s Economic Security,” Ruth Sweetser, AAUW President

B. “Facilitating Diversity in Your Branch,” Betty Vaudt, AAUW Member, Certified Trainer for the National Multicultural Institute

C. “Six Missteps to Avoid on Your Way to Financial Security.” Laurie Sewell, Journey Retirement Planning

11:10-11:55
Repeat of Concurrent Sessions
12:00-01:30
Lunch: Student Panel “Equity Issues on College Campuses” & Student Leadership Recognition

01:30-02:00
“Because Equity is Still an Issue: The American Association of University Women: Then and Now,” Ayne Cantrell, Jan Leone, and Margaret Scott, Murfreesboro-AAUW; and Jo Ann Perry, former TN-AAUW President

02:00-03:00
Business Meeting

03:00-05:00
Special Optional Murfreesboro Activities: Tour of Oaklands Historic House Museum or A Walk on the Greenway

06:00-08:30
Banquet: Legacy 80 Recognition, Honoring Tennessee AAUW State Presidents, & “Tennessee Women for the Vote: A Reenactment of a Suffrage Rally, 1913”

SUNDAY, MARCH 25—MTSU Campus, James Union
07:30-10:00
Continental Breakfast

08:00-08:30
Necrology Service

08:30-09:30
Strategic Planning, Part I (Sweetser)
09:30-09:45
Break

09:45-10:45
Strategic Planning, Part 2 (Sweetser)
10:45-11:30
Town Hall Meeting

Book Sale Scheduled: On April 2 & 3 Murfreesboro-AAUW will team up with MTSU’s Honors Residency to hold our annual book sale across from the Phillips Bookstore.  If you have books/CDs to donate, bring them to the February branch meeting or deliver them to Jan Leone at MTSU History, 223 Peck Hall. Proceeds go to fund the Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship.
Branch Membership Almost Doubles: This year, the branch has enjoyed a substantial increase in its membership. From 22 paid members in 2005-06, the current roster of 41 represents a 44% increase. We’d like to extend a warm and cordial welcome to all our new members: Erin Anfinson, Katherine Boswell, Elvira Casal, Cathy A. Crabtree, Donna Duckworth, Ann Funkhouser, Elyce Helford, Kim Jameson, Jid Lee, Mary Magda-Ward, Stephanie Pullen, Cindy Rhem, Lorie Richardson, Janice Strong, Christie Redding Williams, and 3 student affiliates—Jessica M. Beard, Rose Darnell Carter, and Katie Lyle. We’re looking forward to working together--Maria Clayton.
GRITS: A Dissemination Project to Encourage Girls Raised in Tennessee Science: Girls Raised in Tennessee Science (GRITS) is a new program designed to address the low rate at which women are entering the STEM pipeline by raising awareness among girls and their adult mentors about STEM education and to change perceptions about non-traditional occupations and what jobs are appropriate for women. GRITS will expand on the success of the Middle Tennessee State University Expanding Your Horizons math and science conference for middle school girls, of which the AAUW Murfreesboro Branch has been a part of the since 1997. GRITS will work with AAUW branches to disseminate information about STEM education and opportunities for girls across Tennessee--Judith Iriarte-Gross and Karen Claud.
News Around the Branch: Congratulations to student affiliates Jessica Beard and Rose Darnell Carter who have received renewals of our branch’s Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship; each will receive $500 to attend MTSU this spring.  This spring student affiliate Katie Lyle will be studying abroad at the Public University of Navarre in Pamplona, Spain, for which she $500 scholarship from MTSU’s International Education and Exchange Program. Cindy Rehm is a 2007 recipient of a Tennessee Arts Commission Grant in Media; an exhibition of her video works entitled "Interior" will be on view in the MTSU Todd Gallery February 21- March 2, 2007. Elyce Helford is starring in the Murfreesboro Ensemble Theatre’s The Bear, a hilarious comedy directed by Ayne Cantrell, which opens at the Murfreesboro Center for the Arts on February 8th at 7:30 PM and runs February 9-10 & 16-17 (7:30 PM) and February 11 & 18 (2:00 PM).
AAUW Membership: Interested in joining the American Association of Women?  Contact one of the following branch officers: Ayne Cantrell (acantrell@comcast.net) or 893-1786; Nancy Rupprecht (rupprec@mtsu.edu); Wendy Koenig 217-8995 or (wkoenig@mtsu.edu); Maria Clayton 849-8369 or (mclayton@mtsu.edu); or Margaret Scott~893-0595.
Murfreesboro Branch Web Page--See us on-line at http://www.mtsu.edu/~aauw
